- - - MINUTES - - - 

MGISAC Homeland Security 

Subcommittee Meeting

December 12, 2006

SEMA/National Guard Facilities

Room 153 Military Education Facility

10:00 - 12:00 noon
Attendees: Tim Haithcoat (MSDIS/GRC/CGI), Jim Pasley (SEMA), David Finch (HS), Van Godsey (MIAC), Gary Mook (East-West Gateway), Ray Fox (USGS), Eric Evans (Fire Training), Jason Ebersole (MoDOT), Mark Duewell (MSDIS).

Agenda
1) Call for Additions to Agenda

2) Updates:

· State Homeland Security Advisory Council Meeting – Dec 6, 2006

The HSAC met with a very full agenda.  Notable activities included discussions and briefings on a ‘Schools Prepared’ proposal; the MO Emergency Command System (MECS) (since changed to a new name) which encapsulated the ETeam and the Rapid Response Portal which now has a contract in place for statewide distribution; the Spills of National Significance (SONS) national disaster exercise (to include a 7.7 magnitude earthquake in New Madrid); A report of the State Interoperability Executive Committee (SIEC) for interoperable communications; discussion of the Regional HS Oversight Councils (RHSOC) and their bi-laws; update of the MIAC; update of grants; pandemic briefing; and overview of Homeland Security Initiatives underway in the state – to include a report on geospatial, public-private partnerships, credentialing, HSRT teams, Safe Schools, and annual report.

· University of Missouri’s Center for Geospatial Intelligence – Overview presentation

Tim Haithcoat provided a 30 minute briefing on the educational, research, and application activities of the new Center for Geospatial Intelligence at the University of Missouri – Columbia.

· NSGIC Geospatial Preparedness Subcommittee

Tim Haithcoat reported on the most recent call of the National States Geographic Information Council’s Geospatial Preparedness Subcommittee (GP).  Items discussed included the submission of comments on the DHS’s Geospatial Appendix; HSIP partnership potential and briefing materials (Discussed below); website development; newsletter items; HS data model review status; development of HS briefing seminars at the mid-year meeting for a HS track; the development of guidelines for states and local government concerning/answering the question, “What are the security concerns associated with certain data and attributes?”; discussion on the catch-22 for funding in that if a state builds up its risk to increase its state allocation of funds – the state may have to pay increased insurance rates to cover the increased risk – big problem for public-private partnerships; finally the NSGIC GP group is looking to forge stronger ties to the FGDC HS Working Group.

3) Old Business:

· Emergency management / EOC operations training for geospatial 

Eric Evans (Fire Training) promised to provide links to the EOC basics for the group.  The links were sent and are included here and will be posted on the website. This is at least a starting point. Here is the link to the FEMA EOC course and have also included the Independent study link as well.
 
EOC
http://www.training.fema.gov/EMIWeb/IS/is275.asp

other courses
http://www.training.fema.gov/EMIWeb/IS/crslist.asp
· Geospatial training for emergency managers 

Gary Mook (EWG) as well as other groups have a need for a training for emergency managers on the use and utility of GIS in an all hazards program.  The Texas program was brought up again as something to continuously monitor to see when it is made public and can be used.


Much discussion was held on developing and providing an educational / status briefing at the next HSAC meeting in early February. Following the HSAC meeting on the same day is the RHSOC meeting.  These two audiences are key to the integration of geospatial within the all hazards response.  We also discussed holding a round-table in late February for an audience to be determined by HS/SEMA (David Finch will facilitate – MSDIS staff will provide location, date and web registration support.)

· USGS Chuck Pederson’s work

Chuck’s work and outreach is ongoing.  Ray will try to keep up with the activity on that front.

· RHSOC – Regional HS Oversight Committees

It was noted that each region has a lead RPC.  These will be identified and noted in our planning of outreach and coordination.  A question was raised concerning the status of inserting geospatial elements in a response support role through the EMAC.  To the best of our knowledge the federal push has stalled.  It was discussed that we may be able to achieve a similar result through coordination with Missouri’s HS Response Teams (HSRT) and resource those groups locally.  Once the February briefings are completed we are evaluating the possibility of rolling out the briefing (State of the State in GIS and ER) to three audiences across the state (Uninitiated, Users, Advanced).

· GeoPDF status and update

There is much interest in the potential for this tool within the EM arena.  David Finch (HS) will be working with the group and Tim Haithcoat at the MSDIS/GRC/CGI to provide a potential pilot or beta application of these map types.  Tim mentioned that a University bundling of these programs has occurred and will be distributed across the US shortly.  A similar bundling for statewide purchase typically follows.  There was much interest in that potential.

4) New Business:

· DHS - Homeland Security Data Model review

The DHS data model is in house and being reviewed at the MSDIS/GRC/CGI by Tim Haithcoat.  A link to download the data model from the FGDC site is already on the subcommittee website.  The actual 400+ page document (pdf) will be posted on the website as soon as a size limit workaround is found.  We are working with David Drum on this issue.  Responses will also be gathered from Jackson county were they are implementing the model.  All comments on this version of the model are due by January 12, 2007.  The comments will then be vetted at the FGDC HS Working Group meeting on January 17, 2007.

· Mapping and Geospatial Roles – White Paper for State Homeland Security Advisory Council

Alan Garrison (MoHS) and David Finch (MoHS) have asked the subcommittee to develop a ‘State of the State’ briefing on geospatial technologies and implementations.  This will also include how geospatial data can and has been used in emergency planning, mitigation, and response.  This paper is to be 5-8 pages long and very readable with state status graphics. This paper will then be used within the HSAC and RHSOC briefings in February 2007.  Tim Haithcoat will take the first cut at a draft of this document.  The target for the draft is January 3, 2007.  This will provide approximately one month for committee review and comment.

· NGA’s Homeland Security Infrastructure Program (HSIP) - Cooperative and Mutual Sharing potential – Overview presentation and discussion

TechniGraphics Systems, Inc (TGS) has contacted the state concerning a program of review with QA/QC checks of several data layers being collected by the National Geospatial Intelligence Agency (NGA) and private contractors.  These data layers include: Fire Stations; EMS Stations; Police Stations; Jails and Prisons; and, Hospitals.  TGS will take whatever data the state has assembled and will provide a review of the data, QA/QC, and accuracy assessment on these data.  They will add any new data that has been collected by the private contractors and any appropriate attributes and deliver a new copy back to the state.  David Finch (MoHS) is evaluating the program and the agreements associated with participation.  Arkansas, Kansas, Wisconsin, and Colorado are already participating.

· ESRI’s Project Homeland potential

Tim Haithcoat’s participation in the GeoInt Conference in Orlando, FL lead to a series of conversations with Mark Eustis (DHS) and Project Homeland. As a result of these conversations, the State of Missouri is has been asked to participate in the Project Homeland activities occurring at the National Level.  The state will be asked to implement the EM/HS strategy without contractor or consultant support and provide feedback to the DHS, ESRI, USGS, and NGA on this activity and its success.  Many details are yet to be worked out but Missouri is at the table.

5) Administration:

· Request to receive TPED/Geospatial Modernization Plan documents for comment

The DHS is requesting review of three documents of their Geospatial Modernization Plan.  These documents include: Requirements Analysis; Enterprise Architecture; and ConOps.  If you are interested in reviewing all or any one of these documents please send an email to Tim Haithcoat and he will forward to you the required information to obtain copies for review.  They are very interested in receiving state and local comments.

6) Additions to Agenda

Ray Fox (USGS) mentioned that there was federal dollars ($5 million) available for data development.  He would entertain any requests that the committee might have for data development.  It was suggested that a LIDAR acquisition over the Bootheel of Missouri might be a great application as it would provide data for both EM/HS (New Madrid Earthquake) and more detailed elevation data for Flood Hazard Mapping.

7) Logistics and Close

· Next meeting – January 9, 2006 SEMA/National Guard Facilities, Room 153 Military Education Facility, 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon

